Dear Friends in the Lord.

You will remember that our last 'TVC' prayer/news bulletin was centered around the Voice of the Gospel ministries and that we were holding an extraordinary AGM on the 7th of August concerning the sale of the property.

We are glad to report that the meeting went extremely well and that we voted unanimously to go ahead and sell the property accepting the offer that a proposed buyer has made. It is now in the hands of the buyer and the local authorities and if they agree on the buyers terms and conditions then the sale will go fully ahead. So, for the time being, it's a question of waiting and praying that the Lord will continue to lead and guide and that His will might be done.

Activities are starting to take up again here as a new school year has begun. We will have an important meeting this coming Sunday, 12th, as we decide who will become involved in the different activities and who will be responsible for them. The main needs are in the Sunday School, the youth club and the ladies' meeting.

We trust that you have experienced a time of blessing during the summer period and that you will be blessed as you face a new school year of activities and as you seek to serve the Lord in your own sphere.

With our warm thanks again for your interest, practical fellowship and prayers.

In Him we love and serve.

Graham and Alison.